
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
 School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 Phone: 020 7987 4624 

F r i d ay  2 2 n d  S e p t e m b e r  2 0 1 7  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Year 6 led the first class assembly of the new school year and set a high standard for other classes to follow. The topic was Water and the  
children presented a role play, a video of their interviews with staff about water, posters, and singing. They reminded us of what an important 
resource water is and how necessary water is to sustain life. Well done Year 6! 
 

We are having a major focus on raising the standard of teaching and learning in Science this year. In order for teachers and teaching assistants 
to be trained to use our new exciting science scheme ‘Snap Science’, there will be a training day on Friday 20th October and school will be 
closed.   
 

Next week there will be a uniform check every day to ensure that all children are wearing correct uniform. Please could you ensure that your 
child brings a PE kit  (and swimming kits in Year 4) on the correct days. Curriculum newsletters were sent home yesterday and have these  
details. Children will not be able to join in PE lessons unless they have a change of clothes. Some younger children are wearing their PE kits 
under their school uniform. This is not helpful as the child gets hot and doesn’t learn to change their clothes independently. Please do not 
send your child to school wearing their PE kit. 
 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

Love God,  love yourse l f ,  love one another  

@stpaulst luke  

Reminder: INSET Day 

Friday 20th October - (school is closed) 

Nursery Ellie Holder 
Polite, good listening and doing good work 

in class.  

Reception Aaniyah Chowdhury 
For always trying her best in all lessons and 

working well with her partner. 

Year 1 Ibrahim Hashmi 
For always showing excellent manners and 

listening to instructions. 

Year 2 Riyan Tawsif 
For taking pride in all his work and trying 

his best at everything.  

Year 3 Elite Lui-Vong 
For settling into Year 3 amazingly, following 

school values and class rules well.  

Year 4 Tiffany Watkins 
For an amazing first swimming session and 

developing life long learning.  

Year 5J Zakariya Ahmed 
For persisting with his homework and for 
teaching me some Greek myths I did not 

know. 

Year 5K 
Umamah Rida 

Khanom 
Having a positive attitude towards every-

thing she does. Showing great maturity.  

Year 6 Lilabell Hornsby 
For showing a growth mindset, pushing  

herself to achieve at higher levels.  

HOUSE  TEAM POINTS    
 

1026 Blyton House 2431 Dahl House  
 

 

  
 

954 Donaldson House 2986 Rosen House  

THIS  WEEK ’S  RESULTS :   

Class Attendance  
Number of 

Lates 
 

Lining 
up 

Awards 

Nursery 86.7% 6   

Reception 93.3% 4   

Year 1 96.1% 3  0 

Year 2 92.3% 3  0 

Year 3 97.0% 5  0 

Year 4 94.3% 8  0 

Year 5J 96.0% 5  3 

Year 5K 100% 1  3 

Year 6 96.8% 4  4 

Overall  94.7% 39  

Well-done 
Year 6! 
Keep it 

up. 



Please remember to  check the  d iary  dates  weekly .  
(Changes might  apply) .  

Diary Dates: 

Wednesday 27th September - Individual & Sibling Photos 

Thursday 28th September - Stay & Play Session - 

9:30am—10:45am - School Hall - All welcome  

Friday 29th September - Year 5K Class Assembly 

Monday 2nd October - Friday 6th October - Year 6          

Residential visit at Hautbois in Norfolk 

Wednesday 4th October - Harvest Service - St Paul’s 

Church, Bow Common. All parents/carers are welcome 

Friday 6th October - Year 5J Class Assembly 

Friday 13th October - Year 3 Class Assembly 

Friday 20th October - Inset Day (school is closed) 

Monday 23rd October - Friday 27th October - Half Term 

Holidays (school is closed) 

Monday 30th October - All pupils are back in school 

Friday 10th November - Reception Class Assembly 

Monday 13th November - Friday 17th November -           

Anti-Bullying Week 

Friday 17th November - Nursery Class Assembly 

Friday 24th November - Year 4 Class Assembly 

Friday 1st December - Year 6 Class Assembly 

Wednesday 20th December - Christmas Service/Nativity 

performed by Year 1 & Year 2 - 9:30am - St Paul’s 

Church, Bow Common. All parents/carers are welcome  

Thursday 21st December - Tuesday 2nd January 2018 -

Christmas Holidays (school is closed) 

Wednesday 3rd January - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 12th February - Friday 16th February - Half Term 

Holidays (school is closed) 

Monday 19th February - All pupils are back in school 

Friday 30th March - Friday 13th April - Easter Holidays 

(school is closed) 

Monday 16th April - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 7th May - Bank Holiday (school is closed) 

Tuesday 8th May - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 28th May - Friday 1st June - Half Term Holidays 

(school is closed) 

Monday 4th June - All pupils are back in school 

Friday 15th June - Eid Closure (school is closed) 

Monday 23rd July - Inset Day (school is closed) 

Tuesday 24th July - Inset Day (school is closed) 

Wednesday 25th July - Start of Summer Holidays (school is 

closed) 

Parent Cof fee Morning  

Every Friday  
All parents/carers welcome 

9:00am - 10:30am 

Father Duncan Ross Room 

Individual & Sibling Photos 
 

Wednesday 27th September  
 

Please ensure your child 

is in the correct school 

uniform. 

The school office is collecting 

donations for Harvest Festival.  
St Paul with St Luke Church of England 

Primary School and St Paul’s Church, Bow 
Common Harvest donations will be given to 

St Saviour’s Priory, E2 8NS.  
 

Donations can include: 
Non–perishable Foods—e.g. tinned foods, dry foods and staple 
items. 
Toiletries—e.g. new razors, tooth brushes, soap, toothpaste, 
deodorant and shampoo. 

Linens—e.g. bath towels, hand towels, face cloths and sleeping 
bags.  
 

The Harvest Service will be held in St Paul’s 
Church on Wednesday 4th October 2017 at 9:15am 

and all parents/ carers are welcome to attend! 

After School Clubs - Confirmation  

letters and waiting list slips have been sent 

home today. Please read them carefully and 
make any payments if required by 4pm on 

Wednesday 27th September 2017. 

Last week Friday, Year 5 went to the British         
Museum to learn about the Ancient Greeks to     
supplement our Topic learning. We became 
experts at identifying characters from Greek 

Mythology,  specifically Hermes, Hercules and 
Athena. We had a lot of fun!  

Packed Lunch Ideas for educational visits and school lunches. Try to 
include a variety of different food in your child’s packed lunch. Aim for 

a piece of fruit and some salad or vegetables every day. 

Secondary Transfer Workshop  
Year 6 Parents/Carers  are all invited 

Tuesday 3rd October  
9:00am – 10:30am 

Father Duncan Ross Room 


